
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 

         November 4, 2013 
 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, November 4, 2013, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Clay Cole, Council Member; Celene Davenport, 
Council Member; Derrick McElwaney, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Donna Camp, 
Town Clerk. 
 
Also in attendance were: Joe Bridges and Polly Garlington 
 
Mayor Staley called the regular scheduled meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the October 7, 2013 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved as written by 
unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Mayor Staley asked for comments on the idea of lowering the alcohol license fee for retail consumption 
dealer (distilled spirits, malt beverage and wine) from $5000.00 a year to a first year onetime fee of 
$2000.00.  The clerk was instructed to get an ordinance prepared to vote on in December. 
 
Public Comments –  

 Joe Bridges – 
o He is now overseeing the family interests in town 
o Town and Bridges are losing money with the businesses not open 
o Town could put in the septic system 
o Town could be more accommodating 
o Would like to discuss the festival fields lease  

 Polly Garlington -   
o Would like to see the town allow Joe Bridges to open the stores without the bathrooms 

 
Polling of the Council – 

 Clay Cole – n/a 
 Celene Davenport – n/a 
 Keith Rhodes – Have been working on the towns new website 
 Derrick McElwaney – n/a 

 
Clerks Comments – n/a 
 
Mayor’s Minutes – n/a  
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_____________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


